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South Harringay  School  

 Friday 24 November 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 
Parent meetings 

 

Our parent meetings took place last week online. If you missed your appointment, or 
had technical issues, your child’s class teacher will be getting in touch to rearrange a 
meeting.  

 

On Thursday we trialled new ways to set-up parent meetings with reception parent 
meetings and found the new system works smoothly and seamlessly as each parent 
gets their own individual link sent to them for their meeting from the moment they 
book.  We will be using the new system for our parent meetings in the Spring Term. 

 

Tag Rugby 

On Friday 10th November, some of our year 5 & 6 pupils took part in a Tag Rugby festival that gives 
our children a chance to compete in competitive tag rugby matches against other schools. We 
played 8 games throughout the day, winning 6 of them through playing some brilliant attacking 
rugby. The future looks bright; a lot of the team was made up by year 5 students, so there will be 
more chances to participate in the future. Well done to Rosa Lulu, Carys, Daejanae, Oscar, Ned, 
Fred, Anouk, Cass, Reekoe, Damarion and Ariel!  

Year 4 Football: 

On Friday 17th November, our year 4 boys’ and girls’ Football teams took part in their first event of 
the season. There were 24 schools split into 5 groups; the team finishing first in each group qualified 
for the top tier group in the afternoon and the top finishing team won the tournament.  

Our girls lost the first game of the group to Rhodes Avenue 1-0 but then went on to win all 
remaining group games to finish 2nd in their group. They qualified for the 2nd tier group in the 
afternoon and won 4 out of 5 games to finish top of the group and 6th out of 24 schools. A huge 
well done to Niemah, Celeste, Eva, Nahla, Aliyah, Alice, Melissa and Ivy!  

The boys won 4 out of 5 games in the morning, drawing 1 and therefore qualifying for the top tier 
group and creating the chance to win the tournament. They went one 
step better in the afternoon, winning all 5 games by playing fantastic 
football in some very difficult games and finished top of the table, winning 
the tournament and taking home the trophy! Such a huge achievement, 
one in which the whole school is proud of!  Big congratulations to Daniel, 
Angelos, Kenan, Kellan, Tomas, Sami and Tirso!  

Click here to see some photos… 

 

Trips  

In Year 3, we have been learning about the Ancient Egyptians. We studied the changes across the 
three kingdoms, including: the way in which pharaohs were buried; the way in which beliefs 
developed and spread; the development of using hieroglyphs as a means of communication; and 
how the ancient Egyptians perfected the technique of embalming, or mummification within the 
middle kingdom.  

Throughout our learning, we explored many secondary sources; our visit to the British Museum 
allowed our children to view some of these artefacts in all of their magnificent glory! Not only were 
the children in awe of the obvious craftsmanship of this ancient civilisation, 
they also studiously engaged in specific tasks and were incredibly focused 
upon finding evidence from the exhibits to justify their opinions and 
consolidate their knowledge. A huge thank you to our parent volunteers who 
helped make this trip a fantastic experience! Click here to see some photos… 

Reminder 

It is very important that you 

let us know if you change ad-

dress, or get a new phone 

number. Please let the office 

know about any changes 

ASAP.  

Office 

We have appointed a new staff 
member to join our lovely admin 
team in the office. Rianna will be 
starting with us in a few weeks. We 
look forward to introducing her to 
you.  Thank you for your continued 
patience with us responding to 
your emails in the meantime and as 
Rianna settles into her role. 

 

Homework assignments  

 

Since the half term break, many of 
our key stage 2 children have com-
pleted some creative homework 
tasks to help consolidate their 
learning in science, history, geogra-
phy and RE. Some of these remain 
on display around the school. You 
can see some photos by clicking 
here:  

https://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-4-football/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/year-3-visits-the-british-museum/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/home-learning-projects-year-5/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/home-learning-projects-year-5/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/home-learning-projects-year-5/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

          

      

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

Our mathletes for last week: Joseph 5 Magnolia   Our mathletes for this week: Laurie 2 Ash 

                                             

                                    

Our mathlete class last week:  5 Magnolia  Our mathlete class for this week:  6 Maple 

     

    

 

 

Our super readers for last week:  Ifor 3W   Our super readers for this week: Inaya 3W 

    Callum 4C                               Rufus 4P 

    Ethan 5E                                Sula 5M 

    Benji 6A                                                Zoe  6A 

Quiz master classes:    6 Maple                                                       Quiz master classes:   5 Elm  



Friends of South Harringay News  
  

- £1500 made at School Pub Quiz 

All our competitors, including the teachers' team, showed an impressive amount of general knowledge at the pub 
quiz. It was challenging, boozy and loads of fun. A huge thank you to the volunteer organisers and also to every-
one who attended on the night.  

  

- Movie Nights -  Films Announced! 

Y2- Thur 30 Nov - Chicken Run @3:20-5pm 

Y6 - Fri 8 Dec - Home Alone @3:30 - 5:45pm 

  

These will take place straight after school in the Infant and Junior halls. You can buy tickets for £3.50 on classlist 
now. The price includes a snack and drink. Free tickets are also available as we want every child to enjoy this 
event. All children attending must register for a ticket on classlist where you must state any allergies and if your 
child needs to attend The Green at the end of the film. All registered children will be taken directly to the film 
when school finishes. Please book now. 

  

- ADVENTure Trail 2023  

  

We are delighted that the ADVENTure Trail is starting on Friday the 1st of December. So grab yourself a map and 
get spotting those windows. Each day throughout December a new window will be lit within 10 minutes walk of 
the school and then lit daily from 4pm until 8pm until the 24 of December when all 24 will be lit and on display 
each evening until the 31st of December. 

Maps can be bought through Classlist - you should have been sent an alert. 

Or if you know people who are not part of the school and want to join in the fun please spread the word and ask 
them to purchase maps by visiting: https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/advent 

Massive thanks to Winkworth Haringey for once again sponsoring our trail this year (spoiler alert - they're window 
number 1) 

 

 

https://www.peoplesfundraising.com/advent

